BCV Opening Guidelines – 09/04/21

1. The Long Reach Community Association is limiting lobby occupancy to essential personnel only. 
2. Please note the following procedure when dropping off and picking up students for class: 
a.) All students who are dancing upstairs in the Plaza Room (studios A and B) are to be dropped off with their teacher at the side door of the Plaza Room and picked by their parent at the front door of the lobby. 
b.) All students who are dancing downstairs in the Montgomery Room (Studio C) are to be dropped off with their teacher at the downstairs entrance at the end of the hall and picked up by their parent at the downstairs door leading out of the Tamar Room (studio D).
c.) Parents and dancers are to wait outside their assigned door for the teacher to come get them before class. Please be prompt so that you arrive when the teacher is there to greet you and bring your child into class. (If something happens and you are running late, come to the front door upstairs and ring the bell.) Parents of children ages 2 – 7 will be required to sign their children out when picking them up. Please be prompt when picking up your child. 
3.  For children ages 2 through 7, a “class parent” will be designated for each class meeting to assist students during class if necessary. After parents enroll their child, they will have the opportunity to volunteer as a class parent. The designated “class parent” may wait in the lobby during class. If you would like to be a class parent, please see your child’s teacher. 
4. The wearing of face masks is required in Stonehouse by The Long Reach Community Association, ages 5 and up. If your child does not wear a facemask for health reasons, that must be indicated in the health section of your parent portal by simply writing “no face mask”.  Face masks for children ages 2 to 5 are optional. If your 2 to 5 year old wears a class to mask, please be sure they understand how to wear it safely. 
5. Hand sanitizer is readily available and used frequently in the dance studio. Signage is posted as a reminder of safe hand washing procedures. 
6. All highly touched surfaces and equipment will be cleaned and disinfected daily. 
7. Classes will be kept to a maximum number of 12, except for 2-year old classes which are kept to a maximum of 8.
8. Any students or staff showing symptoms of illness are to stay home. Please notify your instructor if your child will be absent from class. 
9. Parents must update their contact and medical information in Jack Rabbit so that we can contact you quickly and respond appropriately in the event of an emergency. 
10. Please dress for class at home to minimize traffic in the restroom.
11. The water fountain will not be available. Please bring and label you own water bottle.
12. Welcome Back to dance class!  As we move forward, these guidelines will be updated as necessary. Thank you for your cooperation. 
